
 

Roads, Parks and Fleet Department 

 MEMORANDUM 

 

- 1 - 

 

TO: 
 

Mayor J. Lehman and Members of Council 
 

FROM: 
 

J. MacDonald, C.E.T, Transportation Technologist 

 
NOTED:   
 

 
R. J. Forward, MBA, M.Sc., P. Eng. 
General Manager of Infrastructure & Growth Management  

 
 C. Ladd 

Chief Administrative Officer 
 

RE: 
 

Brighton Road Parking Prohibition Update 

DATE: 
  

February 27, 2017 

  
This memo is to provide an update to City Council adopted Motion 16-G-142 regarding overnight parking 
prohibition on Bright Road Amendment #1 which states: 

“That motion 16-G-142 of Section “B” of the General Committee Report Dated June 6, 2016 
concerning the Overnight Parking Prohibition on Brighton Road (Ward 1) be amended by adding 
paragraph 2, as follows: That Staff in the Roads Park Fleet Department review the effect of the 
changes resulting from the overnight parking prohibition on Brighton Road in six months and 
report back to General Committee via memorandum.” 

In February 2016 staff investigated the possible installation of “No Overnight Parking” as directed in the 
Council adopted motion, however Municipal Law Enforcement Staff raised concerns over the one-off 
approach this by-law would have and the possible confusion with the City’s general overnight parking by-
law.  Also, between April 1st and November 30th, Municipal Law Enforcement Staff do not work beyond 
11 p.m. and as a result, the “No Overnight Parking” prohibition would not be enforceable. 

Due to concerns raised by Municipal Law Enforcement Staff, staff reviewed and implemented “No Parking 
Anytime” on Brighton Road along the north side from Tunbridge Road to Cheltenham Road in June 2016; 
please refer the Appendix “A”.   This parking prohibition was implemented to address the concerns of 
vehicles parking on-street obstructing the operation of the roadway.  The no parking anytime on the north 
side of Brighton Road from Tunbridge Road to Cheltenham Road is consistent with prohibitions on 
adjacent roadways in the neighbourhood. 

Staff completed observational reviews of Brighton Road to gage the effectiveness of the parking 
prohibition and determined that the “No Parking Anytime” of the north side of Brighton Road from 
Tunbridge Road and Cheltenham Road improved the operation of the roadway by preventing vehicles 
from parking on both sides of the roadway which reduced the travel width of the roadway.  The parking 
prohibition that was implemented still permits on-street parking along the south side of Brighton Road to 
accommodate parking for area residents.     

Staff met and discussed with the Ward Councillor regarding the results of the parking prohibition and 
determined the implemented parking prohibition to be successful and recommend maintaining the “No 
Parking Anytime” prohibition on Brighton Road from Tunbridge Road and Cheltenham Road.  
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